
NOVA SCOTIA

Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal
Office of the Minister

AECN1A1
MUNICIPALTY

SEP 1] 7013

MUNICIPAL CLERK

Dear Mayor Sa’lage: “/

Thank you for your correspondence dated August 8, 2013, regarding maintenance of
the Circumferential Highway at the entrance of the Lakeshore Park Terrace.

Our staff has indicated that work crews will be returning one more time this season in
order to cut weeds and overgrown grass. While they are working in the area they will
also clean litter in the immediate vicinity. This work is expected to be carried out within
the next two weeks.

I twst this will satisfactorily address this issue.

Sincerely,
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August29, 2013

Your Worship Mike Savage
Mayor, Halifax Regional Municipality
1841 Argyle Street
P0 Box 1749
Halifax, NS B3J 3A5

Maurice Smith, QC
Minister

c. Guy Deveau, A/Area Manager
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) Honourable Maurice G. Smith 1UNICPAL CLERK
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2nd Floor, Johnston Building
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Le rnmre RE: Circumferential Highway Maintenance

At the Halifax Regional Council meeting held on February 5, 2013, the following

motion was passed by Regional Council:

Halifax Regional Council support a letter being sent from Mayor Mike Savage on

behalf of Halifax Regional Council to contact the Province of Nova Scotia, in

particular the Department of Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal, and

request consistent maintenance of the area at the entrance of Lakeshore Park

Terrace/Lakemist Court in Dartmouth, on the Circumferential Highway,

particularly with regard to the overgrown grass and weeds and the clean-up of a

substantial amount of litter. The motion was MOVED by Councillor Fisher and

seconded by Council/or Nicoll.

It was noted that the Nova Scotia Department of Transportation and

Infrastructure Renewal had cleaned up a portion of the Circumferential Highway
during the summer, but ignored the adjacent community side. On the adjacent

side there were weeds growing three or four feet tall with a substantial amount

of litter. It is the hope of Regional Council that the province will consider
cleaning the adjacent community side when they are conducting their
scheduled maintenance work.

Thank you for your consideration of this request. -

Kind regards,
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